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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OCTOBER 16, 2018 | 5:30 PM 

MINUTES 
200 HENRY JOHNSON BLVD; 2ND FLOOR COMMUNITY ROOM 

Present:  Samuel Wells, Chris Spencer, Jeffery Collett, Pastor David Traynham, Charles Touhey, Eugene 
Napierski, Natisha Alexander, Todd Curley  

Staff: Adam Zaranko, Amanda Wyckoff, Irvin Ackerman, Charlotte O’Connor 

Counsel: Catherine Hedgeman 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chair, Charles Touhey, with a quorum of Directors 
present.  

1. Public Comment: None 

 

2. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the September 18, 2018 Board of Directors Meeting were 
approved as presented. (C. Spencer/D. Traynham) 
 

3. Financial Statements: The monthly financial statements as of 9/30/2018 were reviewed and 
approved by the Finance Committee and provided to the Board. Earlier this month, the 
County Executive presented his Executive budget for 2019 —$250,000 was included for the 
Land Bank, bringing the total received by Albany County to over $2 million. The Land Bank is 
waiting to hear on its most recent application for funding through the Attorney General’s 
Community Reinvestment Initiative grant. The grant application focused on demolitions, 
stabilizations, and building/lot clean-ups. The Land Bank has exhausted the current OAG 
grant. The New York Land Bank Association is asking for $100 million to be allocated for Land 
Bank’s in the upcoming 2019 state Executive budget. ACLB is focusing on diversifying funding 
and revenue sources for the future. The Chair reiterated the importance of spending grant 
money on time and transparently. The Executive Director noted that the Land Bank will be 
utilizing its professional services budget to provide scopes of work for properties on the 
market provided by Troy Architecture Program, Inc. (TAP). 
 

 

4. Adopting a Resolution to Approve the Sales of Multiple Properties: Sales summaries include 
details for each property and have been submitted to local advisory groups as well as the 
Acquisition & Disposition sub-committee. During discussion, the Executive Director explained 
the review and approval process as well as the various resources like the Community 
Roundtable meetings to attendees. The Executive Director noted that there were 9 vacant 
lots and 5 buildings on the agenda for the Board’s approval. A requirement of approval for 49 
Park Avenue, a building in the City of Albany, is that the buyer stabilizes the property 
immediately upon acquiring to preserve the structural integrity. A motion to approve the sales 
of multiple properties passed unanimously (J. Collett/ T. Curley). 






